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SUMMARY OF MATERIAL MODIFICATION

TO:	 All OCEA H&W Trust DeltaCareUSA Dental Plan Participants

FROM:	 Orange County Employees Association Board of Trustees

DATE:	 September 2022

SUBJECT:	 Plan Changes & Enhancements Effective January 1, 2023

The OCEA Health & Welfare Board of Trustees are pleased to announce the following 
changes and plan enhancements to both DeltaCareUSA dental plans effective  
January 1, 2023, at no cost to the employee.

•	 CAM43 (we refer to as the Health & Welfare Plan) will become CAM50,

•	 CAM42 (we refer to as the “Buy Up” Plan) will become CAM49,

•	 Both plans will now cover resin or composite fillings on posterior teeth (teeth behind 
“the smile line”),

•	 Both plans will now cover Limited/Interceptive orthodontic treatment which focuses 
treatment on a few teeth versus full mouth treatment currently covered under the 
comprehensive orthodontic benefit,

•	 Both plans will be adding set dollar copays to dental treatment previously listed 
as “optional”. By adding specific copays, member cost shares will be clearer and 
generally less than current practice. The services impacted by this change are 
primarily higher cost items associated with prosthodontics.  

The Certificate of Coverage which will be available later this fall will provide additional 
detail on ALL these changes. Please make sure you keep this notice for reference until the 
new certificates are available. 

For more specific information regarding Plan benefits, or regarding your eligibility for  
Plan benefits, please contact an OCEA Benefits team member at (714) 835-3355 or 
benefits@ocea.org.


